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                   Under the leadership of Principal Lisa O’OShea. the MIDDLE SCHOOL has the LOWEST numbers; second only to SUMMERLAND where the CUSD 
Superintendent & Assistant Superintendent were directly responsible for implementation.   This, even after an intruder event in autumn 2022 required a LOCKDOWN.  
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   NOTE: This report does 
   not confirm when employees
  actually completed the training.  

  Rather,  the months cited confirm 
  when the training was supposed  
   to be completed.
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     NOTE: Although the report suggests that the trainings were completed during 
     the corresponding month, that is not necessarily the case.  In the past two weeks, 
     Principal Lisa O’Shea directed personnel to complete several months of incomplete trainings by 
     May 9th,  so as to increase the completion rates for these reports..  It is hard to tell how this 
     approach serves to improve the MIDDLE SCHOOLS emergency incident response.  

     Even provided far less than 100% completion rates on many of the 9 TRAINING modules, 
     several employees completed up to 90% of these trainings in the last few days of April 
     and early May.  

    It does not appear that the District’s incident response protocols were a priority 
    for  Superintendent Rigby or Principal O’Shea. 
 
    As demonstrated by the collective data from all school sites, Superintendent Rigby’s oversight 
    of these HOUR-ZERO trainings and protocols has been inconsistent.   This does not 
    demonstrate a system-wide focus the SAFETY of District students and employees.
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